
Silver Lake Township 

August 5, 2019 

 

Evan Everitt called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag. 

The minutes from the July meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 

seconded by Butch DeLousia, approved. 

The treasurer report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 

seconded by Butch DeLousia, approved. 

Public Comment:  A resident spoke in regards to the area of Hawranick and Kennedy Roads.  The trees 

and brush need to be trimmed back as it is getting difficult to see at the corner. 

New business:  Act 13 Funds received in the amount of $293,835.12.  This is a little bit more than was 

expected.  Now that the actual amount has been received, the Resolution will be revised to reflect the 

correct amount.  The check will be deposited into the Act 13 Holding Account and based on the budget 

resolution, disbursements will be made from the Holding Account. 

Evan Everitt read the police report for the month of July – ten incidents plus one traffic stop. 

Evan Everitt gave the road report – continuing with summer road maintenance.  Getting ready to 

tar/chip as well as scheduling the John C McNamara Drive project that was awarded for Fahs 

Construction if the weather holds up. 

Assessment Permits – Jack Strope for a pole barn on Laurel Lake Road and David Shadduck for a storage 

building at Pops Hobby Lake. 

Driveway Permits – None 

Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, approved. 

As no further business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Butch 

DeLousia seconded. 
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